
 
 

WEST MERCIA PCC: DISCLOSURE LOG 
RESPONSE TO REQUEST 

 
Reference: 2017 – 153 
Date of response 24th October 2017 
 
 
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 – INFORMATION REQUEST 
 

FOI Query. 
 
 
Dear West Mercia Police and Crime Commissioner, 
 
Could you please provide me with copies of the relevant documents leading up to the 
decision to adopt Project Athena, including the recent Deed of Variation? 
 
 
Response. 
 
With regards to your request for information on Project Athena, the following Decision 
Notices are published on our PCC Web site.  
 
(See link -  https://www.westmercia-pcc.gov.uk/ ) 
 
PCC/D/2015/10  PCC/D/2017/06 

   
 
West Mercia Police did not require a Deed of Variation for the change of Parent Company to 
Northgate as the contract was arranged and signed after the Parent Company had changed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Complaints 
 
If you think that the Police and Crime Commissioner has failed to supply information in accordance with the 
publication scheme, then you should write in the first instance, to the: 
 
Chief Executive, OPCC – West Mercia, Hindlip Hall, Worcester. WR3 8SP 
 
The PCC will aim to deal with your complaint within 10 working days.  If you are dissatisfied with the response 
you can ask for the matter to be internally reviewed. Internal reviews will be completed promptly and a 
response given to you within 20 working days of your further request. 
  
If, after the internal review, you remain dissatisfied, then you can complain to the Information 
Commissioner (Office of the Information Commissioner), Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, 
Cheshire SK9 5AF). 
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Other information held on Athena will not be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act 
2000 Section 43 (2) Commercial Interests as the information is exempt if its disclosure under 
this Act would, or would be likely to prejudice the commercial interests of any person (including 
the public authority holding it).  
 
 
 
 
FOI Officer 
Police and Crime Commissioners Office 
West Mercia 
 


